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PAC Business

The meeting was called to order by Chair Evelyn Sullivan at 10:00 am.  The May 20th, 2011 minutes were approved.  

DAS Announcements

Mollie Greene announced the following:

· Lynn Kovich joins DMAHS after working as the Director of Housing in the Division of Developmental Disabilities. Prior to her tenure there, she was the Director of Human Services in Lehigh County, Pennsylvania. Previous to that, Ms. Kovich was the Vice President for ten years of Alternatives, Inc in Raritan, NJ – a non-profit service agency for homeless individuals and people with mental illness or developmental disabilities.  As Assistant Commissioner, Ms. Kovich will oversee a division that serves over 250,000 people annually, a budget that exceeds $900 million, employs over 5,000 people, and operates five psychiatric hospitals. 

· Block Grant Review: The Division will be submitting a joint application for the Substance Abuse Prevention and Treatment and Community Mental Health Services Block Grant.  This will be a different application process than from the previous year.  Suzanne Borys also discussed a meeting she attended on the Block Grants in Washington DC.     

Presentation

Overview of Behavioral Health in the Comprehensive Medicaid Waiver

There was an overview presented by Mollie Greene.  She discussed that the State of New Jersey, Department of Human Services (DHS), Division of Medical Assistance and Health Services (DMAHS) is seeking a Medicaid and Children’s Health Insurance Program (CHIP) Section 1115 research and demonstration waiver that encompasses all services and eligible populations served under a single authority that provides broad flexibility to manage all programs more efficiently.

As outlined in the concept paper available on the DHS website, the comprehensive waiver will:

· Consolidate New Jersey Medicaid and CHIP under a single-waiver authority

· Commit New Jersey to making key improvements to the Medicaid eligibility system (both processes and technology) going forward 

· Promote increased utilization of home-and-community based services for individuals in need of long-term care

· Integrate primary, acute, long-term care and behavioral health care 

· Promote efficient and value-added health care through Medicaid accountable care organization pilots

· Provide flexibility to promote primary and preventive care access by balancing eligibility and enrollment for services, the benefits received and the rate of payment for services

· Provide flexibility in administration of the program to implement management efficiencies and purchasing strategies

· Promote healthy behaviors and member responsibility for their health care

The concept paper includes different approaches for managing behavioral health services (inclusive mental health and substance abuse services unless otherwise specified) for adults and children.

Adults

· Adults with moderate and intensive behavioral health needs will be supported through a non-risk model of managed care under contract with an Administrative Service Organization (ASO) contract beginning January 1, 2013.

· Adults with less severe needs will be carved in to managed care beginning January 1, 2012 as will all adults requiring long-term care services.

· DHS will develop and issue a request for proposals for the ASO in SFY 2012.  DHS will work with the New Jersey Division of Purchase and Property to accomplish this procurement in a short-time frame.

Before the ASO is operational, the Division of Mental Health and Addiction Services within DHS will undertake a series of tasks in addition to developing the ASO Request for Proposal.

Discussion

Mollie asked that members think about the answers for the following questions:

· How should the ASO perform its “gatekeeper” functions?
-    Regional or statewide access


-    Screening or assessment to determine service plan/level of care and 


     continuing care needs managed by the ASO

· Coordination of access to services between the HMOs and ASO based on need severity 
· What outcomes should be incentivized and how?
· ASO

· Provider

· Consumer

· What are the best strategies to promote primary and substance abuse and mental health integration?
· Screening, intervention, and brief treatment

· Tiers of care coordination/ case management to target interventions to high utilizers

· Health home models

· Accountable care organizations

A discussion ensued regarding these topics with particular emphasis on the important of defining and clarifying terms contained in the concept paper.  The Division agreed to forward further materials in advance of future discussions.
Next meeting September 16, 2011
